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ﬁealthy Pontiac, We Can!




Meeting Minutes
August 8, 2023
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1.  Welcome
L. Braddix welcomed members to the virtual meeting of Healthy Pontiac, We Can! at 1:05 p.m. on August 8, 2023.
2.  
Rx for Healthy Oakland Program: Megan Page and Dr. Laurel Stevenson
M. Page told members Prescription for Healthy Oakland is a six-month program and participants receive forty dollars in vouchers each month during their six-month enrollment. To enroll you must be an adult, live in Oakland County, and meet the guidelines for SNAP benefits or Medicaid. Participants must be able to complete the monthly health education video session and quiz each month to receive the vouchers. M. Page said they have funding through September 2025 and currently have 140 participants enrolled with funding available for 300 participants. 
Participants enroll online at https://www.rxforhealthyoakland.org/ for the program. Enrollment includes a form, video which explains the program and how to use the vouchers, and a pre-enrollment survey. Vouchers can be used at all Hollywood Markets, Carnival Market, Sav-Plus, Oak Park Farmers Market and the Oakland County Farm Market. The vouchers can be used to purchase fresh whole or precut fruits and vegetables, fresh herbs, dried or fresh beans, and dried lentils.

The website is available in English and Spanish for participants. Contact M. Page at pagem@oakgov.com
3.  
Back-to-School Immunization: Letha Martin
L. Martin told members that overall vaccines are safe, effective, and help save lives. Vaccine preventable diseases cause illness, are contagious, can cause complications, long term chronic issues, and sometimes death. She said vaccines are reviewed and approved by multiple organizations. She told members vaccines help prime our immune system, protect and develop immunity, and help protect our communities through immunity. L. Martin said there are different vaccine schedules available and to make good decisions parents should always talk to their child’s health care provider. OCHD follows the recommended vaccine schedule from the Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP). She said recommended vaccines are always going to be the standard of care recommended by your health care provider. Required vaccines are what each state decides is their barest minimum of protection to protect against a disease outbreak in a congregational type setting like a school. She said OCHD follows Michigan’s Public Health Code, and you won’t see as many vaccine doses or vaccines required as you will see on the recommended schedule. L. Martin reviewed several vaccine preventable diseases and symptoms and provided members with several vaccine credible websites. She also shared information on Vaccines for Children (VFC) a federal program the provides vaccines at no cost to the parent if the child qualifies. To qualify the child must be 19 and under, underinsured or uninsured, has Medicaid, is American Indian or Native Alaskan. Provider offices must enroll in the program and follow the federal guidance on how to store and handle the vaccines and follow best practices. To find out more about VFC or vaccines you can contact Nurse on Call at 800.848.5533 or noc@oakgov.com  OCHD has two vaccines clinics in Southfield and Pontiac. 
L. Martin also reviewed healthy hygiene habits for children and informed members the state has extended the MI Safe School Indoor Ventilation Program which provides air purifiers to schools. Contact L. Martin at martinl@oakgov.com
4. 
Workgroup Updates:
    
Healthy Eating Workgroup: Kelsey Merz
K. Merz told members the Healthy Eating Workgroup met in June and will be working on connecting with Gleaners or MSUE for cooking classes to start in the fall. She said for Gleaners participants attend a 2-hour class for six weeks taking home groceries after each class and a kitchen tool at the end. The fifth class in the series focuses on shopping at the grocery store and they receive a grocery gift card.  Classes are for 8 to 15 participants. She said they also offer a one-time hour-long class and participants receive a $10 grocery store card for attending. K. Merz said they will reach out to the two senior centers in Pontiac to see about participating in the program.
    
Physical Activity Workgroup: Lauren Fuller / Kelsey Merz

K. Merz said the Physical Activity Workgroup met in July and Dr. Deidre Hurse recommended doing a photo voice project with the residents in Pontiac. K. Merz said there is a research methodology behind photo voice and HPWC! would recruit and train individuals to go around the community and photograph what it means to them to have access to parks, things that prevent them from being physically active, etc.  A focus group would be held to review the pictures and have a reflection and discussion. The photo voice project would then be shared with community stakeholders. Possible topics for the project include being physically active in Pontiac, outdoor 
physical activity in Pontiac, the barriers to physical activity, what is walkable in Pontiac, and physical activity across the lifespan. They would like to begin in the fall and involve OU students in the project.
If you are interested in joining a workgroup contact K. Merz at merzk@oakgov.com
5.   Administrative Updates: Kelsey Merz
K. Merz informed members the October 10th meeting will be hybrid. The in-person portion of the meeting will be at the UWM sports complex, 867 South Blvd. East, Pontiac.

Please send September events for the September newsletter to K. Merz, merzk@oakgov.com by August 22nd.
6. 
Brainstorming for strategic priorities

K. Merz provided a jamboard link for members to brainstorm ideas for how HPWC! can move forward other objectives in the strategic plan like neighborhood safety, access to healthcare, and other additional strategies that are important but don’t fit under the current categories. Due to time issues members only added ideas for neighborhood safety. A jamboard will be provided at the October meeting for the other additional strategies.
7.  Partner Updates:       
C. Toth (in chat) Oakland Community Health Network (OCHN) will host “Your Voice, Your Value Conference” on August 17th from 8:30 am to 12:30 pm; OCHN Annual Plan Listening Session on August 23rd; “Walk a Mile in My Shoes Rally” on September 13th from 12 pm to 3 pm at the State Capitol Building, Lansing; “15th Annual Oakland County Recovery Month Celebration” on September 21st from 10 am to 2 pm; and OCHN welcomes Yolanda Giles, M.D. and Pastor Douglas P. Jones to their Board of Directors.  
Z. Zuchowicz told members Oakland County Parks & Rec has a new partnership with the City of Pontiac partnering specifically on Hawthorne Park and taking over a lot of the day-to-day operations of the park. Upcoming events include:
Park Planning Open House - Monday, Aug. 21 from 6-8 p.m.

See Ya Summer (End of Summer Bash) - Tuesday, Aug. 22 from 5-7:30 p.m.

Park Planning Open House - Saturday, Aug. 26 from 1-3 p.m.

Wheels & Squeals (Touch a Truck Event) - Friday, Sept. 29 from 5-7:30 p.m.   
B. Ortega told members Centro Multicultural La Familia provides free dance classes from 6:30 pm to 7:30 pm every Tuesday and Friday. They are also partnering with the Oakland County Health Division to provide Back to School vaccines for children. 
C. Francis said Oakland University will partner with the Gary Burnstein clinic to host a walk-through inflatable colon on August 31st from 5 pm to 8 pm at the Gary Burnstein Clinic.

D. Findley said the Pontiac senior centers have a variety of new classes and events and to find out more go to the City of Pontiac calendar for information on both centers.

D. Hayes welcomed members to the All Saints Community Breakfast on Saturdays from 8 am to 10 am.

L. Jackson told members Headlands Research, a medical research company, is looking for healthy volunteers to participate in health fairs and other health related programs.

S. Niskanen told members the Pontiac Community Foundation is hosting a free movie night in partnership with the Oakland County History Center on Friday, August 11th. Popcorn, cotton candy, ice cream and more will be provided.    
C. LeFleur (in chat) CNS Healthcare will host a Vaxbash providing flu and COVID-19 vaccinations on September 19th from 11 am to 3 pm at CNS Healthcare Detroit East, 12800 East Warren Ave., Detroit and on September 21st from 11 am to 3 pm at CNS Healthcare Waterford, 279 Summit Dr., Waterford.
K. Merz told members OCHD Community Nursing and WIC are hosting a virtual “Bridging the Breastfeeding Gap” event on Monday, August 21st from 10 am to 11:30 am.                                                                                  
8.  Adjournment:
L. Braddix adjourned the meeting at 2:28 p.m. The next HPWC! meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 10th, at 1:00 p.m.
Minutes submitted by: Signa Metivier

Approved by: Kelsey Merz
